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Communication of Engagement (CoE) Report 18 July 2023 
UIPM President expressing continued support for the Global Compact and renewing the participant's 

ongoing commitment to the initiative and its principles 

 

On Tuesday 18 July 2023 from 8:30 a.m.–12:00 p.m. EDT, the United Nations Department of Economic 

and Social Affairs (DESA), the UN Global Compact, the International Organisation of Employers (IOE) 

and the World Business Council for Sustainable Development (WBCSD) will co-host the SDG Global 

Business Forum at the UN Headquarters in New York alongside the UN High-Level Political Forum on 

Sustainable Development (HLPF). 

 

UIPM USA - Universal Institute of Professional Management attended the High Level Forum meeting which 

was part of the main event, namely the High Level Political Forum (HLPF), which was held in the Special 

Room of the United Nations (UN) in New York, USA. 

 
 

The forum meeting emphasized cooperation in the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) program and 

Global Partnership. 

 

The event was attended by UIPM USA CEO Prof. Dr. Rantastia Nur Alangan and attended by Ministers from 

the Asia Pacific region, namely Mrs. Judith Suminwa Tuluka (Minister of Planning of the Democratic Republic 

of the Congo), H.E. Suharso Monoarfa as Minister of National Development Planning and Head of 

BAPPENAS, Indonesia. 

 

Apart from that, there were also Michael Pittelkow (Economic Development Cooperation Executive at SAP), 

Mrs. Djeneba Kouanda as (Head of the Development Cooperation Department at the Ministry of Economy, 

Finance and Future Planning of Burkina Faso). 

 

The talks highlighted the relevance of effective development cooperation and multi-stakeholder partnerships 

for development progress, while highlighting the links between the new Global Partnership monitoring 

exercise and the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) and Voluntary National Reviews (VNRs). 

 

Not only that, the meeting emphasized how the new Global Partnership monitoring exercise will provide 

evidence of development effectiveness, contribute to reporting on the SDGs (The Sustainable Development 

Goals) which aim at sustainable development (TPB) which covers various social and economic development 

issues. as well as improving the quality of the VNR (Voluntary National Report) for the country. 

 

From the UIPM USA who was present as an Observer, one of them, Rantastia Nur Alangan, said that he 

provided full support to carry out the program with sustainable goals in all aspects of life in the Asia Pacific.  
 

Reference : https://uipm.ac.id/  

 

  

https://info.unglobalcompact.org/e/591891/SDGBusinessForum/57mgt2/1182003637?h=lFLvoDhqNzszveyD4KG1jR_HA_sI58mpi0zZeavvMuk
https://info.unglobalcompact.org/e/591891/SDGBusinessForum/57mgt2/1182003637?h=lFLvoDhqNzszveyD4KG1jR_HA_sI58mpi0zZeavvMuk
https://info.unglobalcompact.org/e/591891/SDGBusinessForum/57mgt2/1182003637?h=lFLvoDhqNzszveyD4KG1jR_HA_sI58mpi0zZeavvMuk
https://uipm.ac.id/

